Howevalley Elementary 

SBDM Council Annual Report

2008-2009 School Year
Council Membership 2008-2009                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
Diane Wells-Parent

Dana Thomas- Parent

Lesley Bone –Teacher

Tara Martin- Teacher

Anita Fisher- Teacher

Beth Handel- Principal/Chairperson
Committees and Membership

Academic Performance

Sarah Kuhn *- Comm. Chr.

Tracy Gibson */P

Debbie Hibbard C

Tamara Abell *

Brenda Overstreet C

Kim Crowder *

Tina Salyers C/P

Vickie Morris C

Diane Wells P

Learning Environment

Lesley Bone *-Comm. Chr.

Donna Propes C

Yvonne Schaefer 

Kathy Cofer *

Joyce Dismore *

Janet Galvin *

Anita Fisher *

Julie Thompson *

Phyllis Wimp C

Becky Smallwood C
Dana Thomas P

Carla Scott *

Felicia Harry *
Efficiency 

Tara Martin */P- Comm. Chr.

Missy Metcalf *

Shirlet McCammish C

Betty Jaggers *

Mary Roberts C

Elaine Sallee *

Julie Stith *

Deborah Lewis *

Carrie Crocker C/P

Leah Reynolds*
· *   = Certified staff

· C  = Classified staff

· P   = Parent representative
PTA Parent Representatives
Dale Crowder- President

Chris Kennedy – 1st Vice-President 

April Tribus- 2nd Vice-President

Jennifer Sullenbarger– Secretary

Tina Salyer- Treasurer

Debbie Hibbard –Fundraising Chair

Council Training
   The experienced council members attended SBDM training sponsored by KASC in the summer of 2008.  The new council members attended new council member training in the summer of 2008 sponsored by Hardin County Schools and conducted by KASC.

PURPOSE AND MISSION OF HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY 

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

 PURPOSE
The purpose of the Howevalley Elementary School Council is to address the academic, social and emotional needs of our students in order to set school policy that will enhance student achievement and help each student meet the goals established by the school council, consistent with state law. The school council will assess, monitor, and evaluate the policies and programs of Howevalley Elementary School. 

 MISSION
Our mission as the faculty, staff and parents of Howevalley Elementary School is to enable and assist each student in achieving program goals, subject area objectives, and established exit expectations at each level; in order to prepare each student to be successful in the next grade or program level. We accept this responsibility and will work to achieve it by teaching all students in a manner that will assist them in reaching proficiency regardless of socio-economic status, gender, race, or previous academic performance. 

Areas Addressed by SBDM for 2008-2009 

Keeping the Purpose and Mission in mind the following is a list of areas addressed by the Howevalley SBDM Council for 2008-2009:

· Reviewed all policies and prioritized those recommended for change. Oversaw committee recommendations for policies.

· Reviewed all policies and /revised the Howevalley SBDM bylaws. 

· Analyzed and discussed Spring 2008 KCCT assessment results and discussed MAP assessment implementation and results.

· Reviewed results of walkthrough data from principal, district, and other walkthroughs and  discussed next steps.

· Approved School Report Card

· Approved plans for Title 1 budget, Per Pupil Allotment, School Activities fund, Use of School Space, and Staffing

· Set Senate Bill 168 Achievement Gap Reduction Targets

· Determined need to abolish SBDM committees and made the decision to go to staff consensus for committee work.  Adhoc committees will be created as needed

· Reviewed accident reports to prioritize areas to improve school safety and supervision.

·  Oversaw the revisions and assisted with the development of a new Comprehensive School Improvement Plan.   Approved CSIP revisions upon presentation.

· Prioritized a list of needs for Section VII requests.

· Election of SBDM Parent and Teacher representatives.

· Approved Textbook Plan for 2008 purchases for Math.

· Served in consultation for hiring for the 2008-2009 school year.

Measurement of Success

· Volunteer Hours 

· Continued and Visual Community Involvement 

· MAP Assessment Implementation

· Continuous Improvement on CATS assessment 

· Thoughtful Education strategies being successfully implemented in all classrooms

· Collaborative Thoughtful Education Cadre with Lincoln Trail, G.C. Burkhead, and Creekside Elementary.  Teachers conducted walkthroughs and prepared Thoughtful Education lessons for cadre members.  

· Continued successful implementation of the ESS Daytime Waiver Program 

· Continued emphasis on high expectations for all

· Howevalley Family Resource Center Services and Programs

· Successful PTA and Volunteer Program

· Creating a welcoming school environment where students and their families feel welcome, appreciated, and wanted.

· School Pride

· Continue to receive Southern Association of Colleges and Schools accreditation

 Other Success Stories for 2008-2009
· Howevalley Elementary again met No Child Left Behind Annual Yearly Progress requirements for the 2008-2009.

· Spring 2008 results from the Commonwealth Accountability Testing System show a total academic index of 86.5. All areas tested showed improvement from the previous school year.  The areas of Math(94.3) and Writing Portfolios (97.8)proved to be strengths with marked improvement from the previous year.  The areas of Math and Social Studies made the most significant gains with Math increasing 13.58 points and Social Studies increasing 12.93 points.

· Howevalley was recognized by the Kentucky Department of Education as realizing high achievement (a score of 80 or higher) under the Commonwealth Accountability Testing System in spite of a high poverty population (over 50% free and reduced).

· A school wide focus on building a positive school culture continued.  The “Caught Being Good” recognition program was expanded.  Students were recognized daily for exceptional academics, citizenship, respectfulness, and outstanding behavior.  Additional 9 weeks awards were added to the awards ceremonies.  Student Spotlight was added to the Howevalley column in the Sunday News Enterprise.

· Students were recognized for excellence and efforts in writing.  Parents received a post card of their child’s accomplishment with an invitation to visit and see their child’s published piece on the Writing Wall of Fame.  “You’re On A Roll” awards were given to students that scored 3s or 4s on classroom open responses.  Students were given certificates, Tootsie Rolls, and their pictures were published in the News Enterprise.

· A focus on school wide pride and moral was supported through “Positive Notes” distributed throughout the staff.  Teachers were rewarded monthly lunches for their participation.

· CATS Kickoff and Awards was held.  Many past and present students of Howevalley were honored for Academic Achievement on the CATS assessment.  All students receiving Proficient and Distinguished received awards and recognition. 

· The SBDM and CSIP planning committee revised the CSIP based on assessment data.

· All staff supported the district wide selection of Math materials for the Spring 2009 adoption.  

· All certified staff continued to implement Thoughtful Education strategies into the classroom.  Learning clubs were held regularly to continue training in new strategies, discuss implementation of strategies, and to analyze student work to inform instruction.   

· All grade level teachers participated in walkthroughs at other schools in our cadre viewing Thoughtful Education lessons.  Information was discussed and worked on through T.E. Learning Clubs.  

· Howevalley library book check out total for 2008-2009 was 24,656 books.

· Howevalley Elementary strives to maintain a strong relationship with the community and works as the hub of Howevalley community activities.  Many staff participated in the Cecilia Days Parade and the Howevalley Days Parade representing our school.  We also are active partners with the Masonic Lodge of Stephensburg and the Howevalley Alumni Association.

· Title I, Howevalley Family Resource Center, Extended School Services, and PTA collaborated on several school-wide events: 

Back to School Kickoff & Open House

Cultural Arts Fair for Students with Parent Participation

Cradle School Program

Kentucky Kids Day Activities

I Love To Read Week

Red Ribbon Week
Conservation

D.A.R. E.  Drug Prevention Program

Girl Power After School Activities

Family Game Night

Fall Festival and Auction

Country Jamboree Family Night

Chili Supper & Book Fair

Parents Night Out

 School Christmas Musical

CATS Parent Information Night 

Springhetti and Book Fair

Field Day

CATS Awards  & Kickoff Program

 CATS Cookout/ Celebration

Invite a Relative to Lunch

5th Grade Trip

5th Grade Farewell Day &Recognition Program

End of the Year Dance & Celebration

Howevalley Site Based Decision Making Council remains dedicated and focused on the mission and beliefs of Howevalley Elementary School.

School Mission:
The mission of Howevalley Elementary School, a united, family-oriented, rural school is to view each child as a valued and unique individual who can learn and achieve at high levels. We welcome the special contributions and individuality of every student. By emphasizing character and keeping student learning our first priority, we strive to prepare our students to be successful contributing citizens of the 21st century.

School Beliefs:
To ensure that all children will reach their highest potential, Howevalley adheres to the following beliefs:

· The staff works and shares as a collaborative team.

· Each student experiences success, feels cared for and positive about their involvement at Howevalley School.

· Teachers show motivation, enthusiasm, and experience continued professional growth to enhance student learning.

· The school environment is orderly, safe, healthy, inviting, and stimulating.

· All students have access to, training in, and experience with the technological tools of the information age.

· The leadership is supportive, encouraging, and fosters positive changes.

· Our parental community feels welcomed and valued as full participants in their child's education.                                    

                                                               Respectfully submitted by:

                                                                       Beth Handel          

                                                                      SBDM Chairperson/Principal
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